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To:

Mayor and Board of Commissioners

From:

Rhonda Sommer

Date:

February 24, 2004
Re:  

Capital Purchase for Front Lobby Desk
Recently the Department of Planning and Development underwent re-organization to include to creation of a Permitting Coordinator position.  This employee is physically situated in the lobby area in front of the Planning Department causing a crowding situation that limits the ability for staff to provide the highest level possible in customer service.

Therefore, we request the approval of the Board for the construction of an additional front lobby desk that replicates on a smaller scale the main front desk.  This one quarter circular desk will be of the same materials as the original and will be on locking casters.  This will allow customers exiting the elevators to be greeted immediately by either staff at the main desk or this auxiliary desk that will now face the elevator opening.
The construction proposal of $7800 is suggested to be funded from unspent contracted services in the Administrative Services budget due to the postponement of the Pay and Classification Plan Study. 

A conceptual drawing of the desk as well as its anticipated location in the lobby are attached for your reference.

